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Weekly Memorandum – 5.16.2 

12.12.24 

PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

This week’s memo will be the last one for 2024.  Pray everyone has a safe and wonderfull 

Christmas.  May God bless you as you celebrate the birth of our  

Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 

 

Christmas Chapel   December 20th  @ 8:30 AM   

Students will go home immediately after chapel.  Chapel will last approximately 1 hour. 

Please make arrangements to pick up your child after chapel. 

 

Christmas Break   No School  December 23rd – January 3rd   

School reopens January 6th  

 

IMPORTANT DEADLINE CHOOSE ACT 

Parents, 
 

Please make sure that you complete all the necessary paperwork to sign up for 

the Choose Act.  The program will assist you and us in providing your children 

with a high-quality education.  Parents need not to worry about increasing 

tuition payments and other education costs necessary for a positive impact on 

their child’s life.  This will be a blessing not only to you but also to MVBS.  

Please remember that the application process for the Choose Act opens 

January 2nd @7:00 A.M.   

 

May God bless you!  Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!  

Pastor Rouse 

 

 

 

The  
    Mountain  
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December Church Services 

        Sunday, December 22nd :           10:00 AM  In- Person Service (No Sunday School) 

        7:00 PM   On-line Service 

        Wednesday, December 24th:       7:00 PM   On-line Service 

Sunday, December 29th :       10:00 AM  In- Person Service (No Sunday School) 

        7:00 PM   On-line Service 

        Wednesday, December 31st:       7:00 PM   On-line Service 

 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You can always send emails to friends and family to encourage them to use online 

shopping with SchoolStore.  See the list of participating stores above. 

 
 
 
 
 



3 
 

Elementary 

 

PACE 
 

Dear parents,  
 

Thank you for your patience with my recovery. I go for my post-surgery appointment on 

Wednesday, December 11 and hope to be able to return soon. Mrs. Howard has been doing an 

excellent job; I appreciate her help so much!  
 

Mrs. Howard & Mrs. Gay plan to combine classes for the Christmas party. It will be on 

Thursday, December 19 at 12:00. The cost of the party is $3.50/student. This will cover a 

Chick-fil-A nugget tray, chips & cupcakes. I will provide drinks and paper products.  There 

will be a gift exchange between the two classes. Please purchase a gender-neutral gift no 

more than $10.00.  The gifts will be numbered, and students will draw a number to select a 

gift.  
 

Dates to remember: 
 

December 4-18 academic competition  

December 9-13 Psalm 19:1-14 due 

December 16-19 final for Psalm 19:1-14 

December 19 - Christmas party & gift exchange  

December 20 - Christmas chapel at 8:30- after chapel students are dismissed for 

Christmas break  

December 23-January 3 Christmas break 

January 6, 2025 - return from Christmas break  
 

Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 

Marie Moore  
 

“For unto us a child is born, unto us a son is given: and the government shall be upon his 

shoulder: and his name shall be called Wonderful, Counsellor, The mighty God, The 

everlasting Father, The Prince of Peace.”   Isaiah 9:6 

 
K4 – K5 Grade 
 

Parents, 
 

It's hard to believe that this year is almost over! Next week will be Christmas Chapel and 

then we will be out for two weeks! Wow does time fly! 
 

This week we have covered a lot. Reading circles are getting frequent, every Wednesday-

Friday. While one class is in reading circles, the other class is working independently on a 

paper. Please encourage your child to work quietly during this time. K5 just started learning 

about the "two vowel” rule. And both classes are learning about dimes and pennies. Next 

year, when we come back from Christmas break, K5 will start having reading homework. 
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They will be taking their reading book home to work on with you and it will need to be signed 

for it to count as homework. 
 

Our Class Christmas Party will take place the day before Christmas Chapel on Thursday, 

December 19th. If you haven't signed up for food, please let me know. Students will need to 

bring a $5 gift. Boys bring a boy gift, and girls bring a girl gift. Please make sure it's 

something that you would buy for your child. Students also need to bring a PLASTIC 

ornament for a really cute craft. This will be an all-day event. I could use some parental 

help. If you would like to come it would truly be a blessing!  
 

If you have any questions don't hesitate to text or call! 
 

Thank You for reading! 
 

Ms. Jessica 

Proverbs 3:5-6 

 
1st – 2nd Grade 
 

Hello Parents,  
    

This week in Arithmetic we have been working on temperatures, mixed and whole numbers, 

Clocks and coins. In Phonics we have been working on Possessive Phrases and how to add the 

apostrophe. We have also been working on making Nouns plural by changing the name or by 

knowing when to add es or ies.  

Our Christmas Party will be on Thursday December 19. We will be watching movies and 

eating finger food. I would like each student to bring in five dollars to help with the cost of 

food along with a five dollar present for a gift exchange. Students may wear their 

Christmas t-shirt and fun Christmas socks. 

 

For a special treat, write this week’s special word “Flamingo” on your child’s take home 

folder. 
  

  Important Dates 

~ Christmas Chapel- December 20 at 8:30  

~Christmas Break  NO School - December 23- January 6 
 

Thanks! 

Miss Kaylee 

 
3rd – 4th Grade Parents 
 

Parents, 
 

Just a few things as we finish out this semester. December 20th is the last day of school 

for this calendar year. We will have chapel that morning at 8:30 and dismiss school 

immediately after. Please be prepared to take your child home at that time. Please plan to 
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attend chapel that day so you can see your child's hard work in action! Thursday, December 

19th we will have our Christmas party starting at noon.  Please remember to send or bring 

the items that you agreed to. You are welcome to join us as well. We will be doing a gift 

exchange during our party. Please have your child bring a gender-neutral gift and the price 

should be no more than $10. 
 

Here is the schedule for tests and quizzes next week. 

 

      Wednesday, 12/18 - Math Quiz 17 - 4th Grade 

                                      Language Quiz 16 - 4th Grade 

                                      History Quiz 12 - Both Grades (CH. 12 and pages 503 and 541) 

       Thursday, 12/19 - Spelling Test on List 18 - Both Grades 

                                    Math Quiz 8 - 3rd Grade 

                                    Science Quiz 12 - Both Grades (CH. 6.7-6.9) 

                                     History Test 7 (Quarter Exam) - Both Grades 

                                      Chapters 7-12 and pages 500-503, 539,541 
 

Let's finish the semester strong! Please write the word, "Christmas" on your child's 

homework folder so they can receive a special prize. 

Thank you for all you do!  God Bless, 

Mrs. Gay 

 

 
Jr. and Sr. High 

 

5th-8th Grade  

 

Parents, 
 

Thank you to all those who came to see A Christmas Carol with us today! It was a great 

time! I am truly blessed with sweet, fun-loving students and super supportive parents! I 

have thoroughly enjoyed this first semester.  
 

Just a reminder that the extra credit tri-fold assignment is due tomorrow, December 13th. 

Neatness and creativity are key! The board should have 7 pictures and at least 8-10 facts 

about the animal or plant of their choice.  

 

Our gift exchange will be next Thursday, December 19th at 1:00p.m. with a time of 

Christmas games and refreshments. Each student will need to bring a pre-wrapped gift of 

$15-$20. (Girls bring girl gifts; boys bring boy gifts).  I always recommend to bring a gift 

that you would like to receive. The kiddos have all announced their "wish lists" - so 

hopefully, it will make it easier. Please let me know if you have any questions.  

 

Next week will be a bit busy as we work hard to finish the semester strong. There will need 

to be lots of studying! Please encourage your child to go to bed as early as possible, and  to  

eat a healthy, nutritious breakfast.  
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In my classes, here is the schedule for next week:  
 

Monday, 12/16 - Both 5th/6th and 7th/8th Grade English classes will play a review game for     

                          Literature Exam to be given on Tuesday.  

                          Spelling - Review for Exam on Thursday - both classes 

Tuesday, 12/17 - Literature Exam for both grades; 7th/8th will review  for Grammar Test     

                             to be given on Wednesday.  

                             Bible  - Review for Test over Psalm 19:1-14 

                             Science - Review for Semester Exam 

 

Wednesday, 12/18 - 7th/8th Grammar Test over Verbs 

                             Bible - Review for Bible Verse Test on Thursday 

                             Science - Review Game for Semester Exam to be  given on Thursday 
 

Thursday, 12/19 - Spelling Exam for both grades 

                             Bible Test over Psalm 19:1-14 

                             Science - Semester Exam  
 

Friday, 12/20 - Christmas Chapel at 8:30a.m. in the auditorium.   Students will be dismissed     

                         for Christmas Break at the  conclusion of chapel.  
  

DATES TO REMEMBER: 

         December 19th - Gift Exchange at 1:00p.m. 

                    (We will have light refreshments and Christmas games) 

         December 20th - Christmas Chapel at 8:30a.m. in the auditorium 

         December 21st - January 5th - Christmas Break 

         January 6th - School Reopens (3rd Quarter Begins) 

         January 7th - 8th - 2nd Quarter Parent Teacher Conferences 
 

Please excuse the book this week! Don't hesitate to reach out with questions! 
 

Mrs. Marla  

(205) 569-5828 

 
5th-12th Grade  

 

History exams will be Wednesday. The questions will come from all of the quizzes and tests 

for this nine weeks. 
  

Thank you, 

Mr. Timothy 

 
9th-12th Grade Bible 

 

Just a few reminders in Bible class for the next few weeks… 
 

This week... 

(Thursday, 12/12) - Bible Reading & Church Attendance forms are due 

(Friday, 12/13) - Verse Quiz over Matthew 6:6 
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Next week... 

No quizzes or tests during final exam week!  MERRY CHRISTMAS!!! 
 

Thanks! 

Bro. Bookout 

9th - 12th 

  
9th-12th Grade  

 

The students did a great job decorating their desks and the classroom for Christmas. We 

have a very talented and artistic group of high schoolers! 
  

Merry Christmas, 

Mrs. Fortenberry 

 

 

 
   
 
And the Winner Is: Mrs Gay’s Room 
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